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MINUTES 
WASHTENAW COMMUNITY COLLEGE 

FALL RETREAT OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 27, 2018 

CALL TO ORDER 

The Fall Retreat of the weeBoard of Trustees was called to order by Chair Diana 
McKnight-Morton on November 27, 2018 at 3:06 p.m. in room 150, Morris Lawrence 
Building, 4800 E. Huron River Drive, Ann Arbor, Michigan. 

Present:Chair Diana McKnight-Morton, Vice Chair Christina Fleming, Treasurer Bill 
Milliken, Secretary Angela Davis, Trustee David DeVarti (arrived at 3:20 pm), Trustee Ruth 
Hatcher (arrived at 3:13 pm), and Trustee Richard J. Landau (arrived at 3:17 pm). 

Approval of the Agenda (Action) 

It was moved by Treasurer Milliken seconded by Secretary Davis that the Board 
approve the November 27th Retreat agenda. The motion was adopted. 

Public Comment 

There were no public comments. 

Remarks of Members of the Board of Trustees 

Chair McKnight-Morton thanked everyone for their support during her time of 
bereavement and injury. 

DISCUSSION TOPICS 

Topics discussed during the Retreat: 

► President Bellanca started the discussion by highlighting a few of the 
barriers that students face here at wee. 

► Dr. Kimberly Hurns, Vice President for Instruction and Ms. Linda Blakey, 
Vice President of Student and Academic Services facilitated a discussion on 
the history of developmental education. 

► Dr. Julie Morrison, Executive Director of Institutional Effectiveness, Planning, 

and Accreditation facilitated a discussion on the Voluntary Framework Data. 

► Mr. Clarence Jennings, Dean of Student Access, Success, Equity and 
Inclusion facilitated a discussion on Developmental Education and Equity. 

► Ms. Linda Blakey, Vice President of Student and Academic Services and Ms. 
Kristin Good, Dean of Arts and Sciences facilitated a discussion on 
placement tool research and challenges. 
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► Dr. Kimberly Hurns, Vice President for Instruction facilitated a discussion 
on policy trends across the country in regards to placement. 

► Ms. Kristin Good, Dean of Arts and Sciences and Ms. Linda Blakey, Vice 
President of Student and Academic Services facilitated a discussion on the 
proposed next steps for weein regards to placement. 

► Ms. Linda Blakey, Vice President of Student and Academic Services 
informed the Board about the plans for a Collegiate Recovery Program at 
wee. 

Mot ion to Adjourn (Action) 

It was moved by Treasurer Milliken seconded by Secretary Davis that the Board adjourn 
the November 27, 2018 Retreat. The motion was adopted. The meeting adjourned at 
5:00 p.m .. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Angela Davis 
Secretary 

Diana McKnight-Morton 
Chair 
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MINUTES 

WASHTENAW COMMUNITY COLLEGE 

MONTHLY MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 27, 2018 

CALL TO ORDER 

The Monthly Meeting of the weeBoard of Trustees was called to order by Chair 
McKnight-Morton on November 27, 2018 at 6:07 p.m. in room 150, Morris Lawrence 
Building, 4800 East Huron River Drive, Ann Arbor, Michigan. 

Present: Chair Diana McKnight-Morton Vice Chair Christina Fleming, Treasurer Bill 
Milliken, Secretary Angela Davis, Trustee David DeVarti, Trustee Ruth Hatcher and 
Trustee Richard J. Landau 

Approval of the Agenda (Action) 

It was moved by Secretary Davis and seconded by Treasurer Milliken that the Board 
approve the November 27th Monthly Meeting agenda. The motion was adopted. 

Approval of Minutes (Action) 

It was moved by Treasurer Milliken and seconded by Secretary Davis that the Board 
approve the minutes of the October 30th Monthly Meeting. The motion was adopted . 

CITIZEN PARTICIPATION 

weeEducation Association 

The WCCEA declined to comment. 

Public Comments 

There were no public comments. 

Written Communications 

There were no communications received. 

SPECIAL REPORTS 

TRENDS in Occupational Education, Educator of the Year Awards 

Dr. Kimberly Hurns, Vice President for Instruction, informed the Board that faculty 
member Elizabeth Connors received the TRENDS in Occupational Education, Educator 
of the Year Award. weestudent, Ms. Hakim a Robinson spoke to the Board about how 
influential Ms. Connors had been in helping her complete her GED while in the Sterile 
Processing Program. 
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Michigan Society of Radiologic Technologists- Student Award 

Dr. Kimberly Hurns, Vice President for Instruction, spoke to the Board about the 
academic bee that seven wee radiography students participated in. weestudents 
Viktor Cakmak took first place and Christine Williams took second place. wee 
students Besan Noor and Joseph Randazzo took second place in the scientific display 
competition. 

Technologist of the Year Award 

Dr. Kimberly Hurns, Vice President for Instruction, introduced Radiography faculty 
member William Nelson who received the Technologist of the Year Award on 
September 20th 

• 

MONTHLY REPORTS 

Personnel Recommendations (Action} 

It was moved by Trustee Hatcher and seconded by Secretary Davis that the Board 
approve the personnel recommendations as listed . The motion was adopted . 

Financial Reports (October 2018) (Action} 

It was moved by Trustee Hatcher and seconded by Treasurer Milliken that the Board 
receive the Financial Reports for October 2018 as follows: General Fund, Deferred 
Maintenance Fund, Capital Fund, and Combined Schedule of Investments-All Funds. 
The motion was adopted. 

Facilities Development Report 

Mr. Mark Allen, Vice President of Facilities Development and Operations, informed 
the Board that the GM Building transformer replacement was successfully 
completed. 

Remarks of Members of the Board of Trustees 

Trustee Hatcher inquired about the plan for departments that are losing 
enrollment. Lastly, she stated she was thankful for wee. 

President's Remarks 

President Bellanca informed the Board that WCC received a Mayoral Proclamation 
from Ann Arbor Mayor Christopher Taylor for WCC's contributions to apprenticeship 
programs. She also thanked the Foundation Staff for organizing the ribbon cutting 
ceremony which Governor Rick Snyder attended. Lastly, President Bellanca spoke 
about the success of the Hire Ml Vet Career Fair recently held on campus. 
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NEW BUSINESS 

weeHealth & Fitness Center Hot Water System Upgrade 

Mr. Mark Allen, Vice President of Facilities Development and Operations, explained to 
the Board how the deficiencies in the hot water system are affecting the operations of 
the weeHealth and Fitness Center. 

Motion to Adjourn Monthly Meeting (Action) 

It was moved by Treasurer Milliken and seconded by Secretary Davis that the Board 
move to adjourn the monthly meeting and move into closed session to discuss a 
legal opinion. 

A roll call vote was taken: Chair McKnight-Morton; yes, Vice Chair Fleming; yes, 
Treasurer Milliken; yes, Secretary Davis; yes, Trustee DeVarti; yes, Trustee Hatcher; 
yes, and Trustee Landau; yes. The motion was adopted. 

The monthly meeting was adjourned at 7:01 p.m .. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Angela Davis 
Secretary 

Diana McKnight-Morton 
Chair 
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